

190 N INDEPENDENCE MALL WEST 8TH FLOOR PHILADELPHIA, PA 19106-1520

Phone: 215-592-1800 Fax: 215-592-9125 www.dvrpc.org

October 24, 2024

Jim Wendelgass Interim Township Manager West Vincent Township 729 St. Matthews Road Chester Springs, PA 19425

Re: DVRPC 2024 Municipal Bridge Retro-Reimbursement Program

Dear Mr. Wendelgass:

Congratulations! I am pleased to inform you that the project, Buttonwood Lane Bridge over Birch Run (Bridge Key 60095), in West Vincent Township has been selected for funding in the amount of \$2,360,000 through the DVRPC 2024 Municipal Bridge Retro-Reimbursement Program. The amount to be reimbursed is 80 percent of the estimated total project cost per your application. Reimbursement will occur on a "first-come, first-served" basis for all selected projects. If the final project cost is higher than the amount from the application, the municipality must work with PennDOT District 6 and DVRPC to resolve discrepancies in cost-overruns and be prepared to cover all cost increases that are above the requested amount in the application.

It is imperative that the project be completed in a timely manner in order for your municipality to receive reimbursement from the Municipal Bridge Line Item (MPMS #102105). Funds available for reimbursement from this line item are limited, and projects should be completed by August 1, 2028. Failure to complete the project by this date may delay the timing of reimbursement to your municipality.

We look forward to working with you to implement your project. Please contact Richard Murphy at (215) 238-2946 or rmurphy@dvrpc.org for any immediate questions about this selection. PennDOT will contact you to provide further guidance related to project advancement.

Sincerely

Ariella Maron Executive Director

Delaware Valley Regional Planning Commission

CC: Timothy Stevenson, PennDOT, ADE-Design for Project Delivery Jonathan Korus, PennDOT, Transportation Planning Manager